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The work of the Property Committee is coordinated by Tony Alford and Wayne Averett. Our
missionis to support the church staff and Junior Warden in accomplishing clean-up projects
not performed by our janitorial or landscape services, as well as minor repairs. Our goals are
to enhance the maintenance of the church and save the Parish money while building
relationships with each other.

Our first campus cleanup day was Saturday, June 29. Approximately thirty volunteers worked
in each building on campus and around the grounds. Volunteers cleaned out closets,
removed dead landscape bushes lost in the past winter’s freeze, cleaned light fixtures, and
handled many other small projects. And thanks to a grant from the All Saints’ Endowment
Fund and another community grant, we were able to have Marco Johnson and J 6 Services
LLC Power Washing soft wash the entire Chapel and pressure wash the walkways between
the chapel and church. Having these areas professionally cleaned made an enormous
difference in enhancing the beauty of our campus! Lunch (and many cold drinks) were
provided and everyone enjoyed being together and seeing the results of our hard work!

Often, the workdays we spend together will lead us into other projects. For instance, one
Saturday several of us met at the church with our pressure washers and cleaned the
windows and doorways of the program space. Another highlight of the year was a Saturday
when we partnered with the Men’s Group and Saints’ Brew to deep clean the kitchen and
EYC spaces. Cindy Ring Hudnall and Allison Bedillion led those efforts, and we hope deep
cleaning those spaces each year will become a part of our efforts.

Finally, the Property Committee was able to work with Bryan Marsh of Marsh Iron Works to
refurbish the handrails leading up to the office and into the main entrance of the program
space. After nearly 20 years, this was needed because much of the paint was chipped and
some rust spots needed to be removed.

We have had a great time working together in 2024! If you can think of a project that needs to
be added to our to-do list this year, please let us know.



